Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Property, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J K (5), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:-
· the 3rd floor space of the Lancastrian Hall be adopted for the management of document filing and other storage issues arising from the core sites moves, 2010/11 programme. 


· the longer term (pending the closure of the building) use of the 3rd floor space of the Lancastrian Hall be reviewed in mid-2011.


The Reasons are that the sequence of moves necessary to achieve the vacant possession of Minerva House within the timescales necessary is demanding and closely scheduled. It is of considerable concern to the moves programme that it is not possible to undertake this document management at the speed at which the moves need to take place. Therefore the situation would be considerably eased if documents could be moved to a separate holding area where the subsequent sorting etc. could take place, outside the time constraints of the moves schedule. The 3rd floor of the Lancastrian Hall provides an ideal and opportunistic venue for this work. .

Options considered and rejected were to take no action.

Assessment of Risk High – This is the largest office moves programme undertaken by the Council. 
The review of office accommodation is underpinned by an understanding of the requirements of the Disability Discrimination Act and the promotion of equal access to work for all existing and potential employees. This will include an assessment of reasonable adjustments for staff with additional requirements.

The management, storage and processing of documents is included in this consideration.

The source of funding is Works are being done to the Lancastrian Hall as a consequence of other proposals. Other resources are included in the office moves programme budget.
Legal Advice obtained yes.

Financial Advice obtained yes.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report submitted to Property Lead Member Briefing held on 29th October, 2010

Contact Officers: Rob Pickering


Tel No 793 2818

     Martin Vickers


Tel No 793 3407

	
	

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	
	

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor David Lancaster

Lead Member

Dated:  Friday, 29th October, 2010

*
This decision was published on Monday, 1st November 2010
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 9th November, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

